Biotechnology Department Meeting
September 6, 2006, 1:30 PM

Minutes

Proposed program changes

Proposed program changes were distributed for discussion. The one year certificate is being changed to a Biomanufacturing certificate with the addition of a special topics course in Biomanufacturing and the deletion of cell culture.  The advance technical certificate is to be introduced spring 2007. Changes in all degrees are as follows: personal computing is being eliminated since the program covers the competencies found in the course; genetics with a lab is to be introduced fall 2007 as is a course in bioinformatics. Changes to the prerequisites for BITC 1311 read as follows: “one year of high school biology and chemistry or one semester of biology equivalent to BIOL 1406 or department approval”.  Finally, based on the results of the competency exams, it is decided that students in the year one courses need to do experiments alone as they need to master pipetting and other basic skills. For BITC 1311 and 1402 no more than 12 students should be in the class. More students can be in the 2nd year courses, working on team working and multitasking skills in groups of two or three. BITC 1211 (formally the special topics preparatory course) is to be added to the program. 
Grants

The Bridge to Biotech grant lasts until May 2006. October 1, at the Chamber, biotech companies and the program will meet to discuss the possibility of entry level jobs that students could get after taking BITC 1211. Preliminary thoughts are that they could be employed in packaging, delivery, and basic solution prep. Competencies and learning outcomes will be decided based on industry input. The courses will be offered in the 2nd short summer session. WorkSource is helping with student recruitment. Mary Parker and Anne Marie Schlender are to get course load reductions to prepare the math and language course respectively. 
The WorkSource grant is to develop an enhanced certificate in medical diagnostics for the MLT program and to develop a specialization in bioinstrumentation for both the AAS in biotechnology and the AAS in electronics. As part of this grant, biotech, MLT, and electronic faculty are to receive course load reductions to do externships, help conduct ACAPs, and develop curriculum. An advisory board meeting needs to held this fall.

TSSB

Trish and Linnea will review the draft competencies and learning outcomes by Sept 12th. The final application needs to be in by the end of Septemberr. 
Incorporation of Personal Computing Competencies into the Program

Steve will find out competencies for the personal computing course and identify where they are taught and/or used in the program. The DNA Structure workbook, which requires computer skills, is to be incorporated into several courses (BITC 1311, 1402).

Competency Exams

More pipetting, preparation of solutions and graphing exercises are needed in year one. Plus the lab practicals need to cover these techniques. Parts of the competency exam need to be incorporated into a final lab exam for BITC 1311 and 1402; including the high school program. An example of the competency exam and the topics it covers needs to be  posted at the biotech website as an information item for students. 
The next dept meeting is October 4th 1:30PM.

